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Fitness Center - Reopening 
The approval has been given to re-open our Fitness Center on Monday, February 7, 2022.  Due 
to the pandemic, there are updated changes and guidelines. You need to follow all these rules and 
guidelines to ensure our Fitness Center remains open. 

The Fitness Center has been deep cleaned and the workout equipment has been spaced out. 

*YOU ARE REQUIRED TO FILL OUT A FITNESS WAIVER FORM  
ANNUALLY AND MAINTAINED ON FILE.  Once your waiver form is completed and 
signed, place it in the collection box located in Market C or in the Fitness Center by the daily 
sign-in.    

*YOU WILL BE REQUIRED TO SIGN IN AND OUT DAILY.  YOUR TIME 
WILL NOT BE MONITORED, BUT WILL HELP US IN CASE COVID 
TRACING IS NEEDED. 

*MASKS MUST BE WORN AT ALL TIMES REGARDLESS OF VACCINATION 
STATUS.   

*PARTICIPANTS MUST PRACTICE SOCIAL DISTANCING OF 6 FEET AT 
ALL TIMES.    

*POSTED CAPACITY LIMITS AND HOURS OF OPERATION MUST BE 
ADHERED TO.   

*EQUIPMENT MUST BE CLEANED BEFORE AND AFTER USE BY 
EMPLOYEES. Disinfectant wipes will be available throughout the fitness center. 

If you have, any questions please contact, John Ropelewski, UAW ESSP Representative at 216-
367-3137.   

 

Gate Collection Proceeds 
Thank you to the Membership during the month of December 2021, the UAW/Ford Employees 
at our location held a gate collection and raised $2,895.88.  UAW Local 1250 matched that 
amount of $2895.88, making the grand total $5,791.76.  The monies will be presented to (4) 
centers at our Sunday, February 13, 2022 prior to our Membership Meeting.  The centers that 
were selected are:  Ohio Guidestone located in Berea Ohio, The Hattie Larlham Foundation 
located in Mantua, Ohio, The Lucy Idol Center, Inc., located in Vermillion, Ohio and ViaQuest 
Day & Employment Services located in Brooklyn Hts., Ohio.  Each center will receive a donation 
for $1447.94.  We thank you the Membership for your continued generosity.  

 

OVER 



 

Daily Covid Survey & New Mask Mandates 

As a reminder, all employees are still required to complete the Daily Covid Survey before entering 
the Plant. Answer the questions honestly.  Also, be sure to adhere to the updated mask mandates. 

Benefit Information 
Open enrollment for Optional Life Insurance and Optional Long-Term Disability will be offered 
simultaneously from April 18, 2022 through May 28, 2022.  Information will be forthcoming, 
and will be mailed to your address on record. 

Membership Meeting 
The next Membership Meeting will be Sunday, February 13, 2022 at 10:00 AM 

Election Committee Election 
The Election Committee Election will be held on Sunday, March 13, 2022 from 9am until 1:00 
pm at the Union Hall. Blanket nominations for any member interested in running for the Election 
Committee, must turn in their name at the UNION HALL from 7:00 A.M. until 3:30 P.M. 
Wednesday, February 16, 2022 and from 7:00 A.M. until Noon on Thursday, February 17, 2022. 
Nominations will close on Thursday, February 17, 2022 at 12:00 Noon. Drawing for position will 
be held at the UNION HALL on Thursday, February 17, 2022 at 12:30 pm 

Black History Month 
“This month-long observance in the US and Canada is a chance to celebrate Black 
achievement and provide a fresh reminder to take stock of where systemic racism persists and 
give visibility to the people and organizations creating change.” 

CUYAHOGA VALLEY NATIONAL PARK – Jane Edna Hunter 

 

 

 

Hunter founded the esteemed Phillis Wheatley Association of Cleveland in 1911. 
This began as a “Black YWCA” providing safe housing, job training, and recreation 
for young Black women arriving from the South. Over her long career, she became a 
nationally known advocate for civil rights. 
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